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Dear Parents / Carers, 

What an amazing few weeks we’ve had at Alverton School! The children have been absolutely brilliant 
and the work going on around the school is just fantastic. 

The children’s wellbeing has always been at the absolute centre of everything that we do at Alverton. 
This year, we have a whole-school focus on children’s mental health and wellbeing and, led by Mrs 
Clemens, have introduced “The Five Ways to Wellbeing”. This is a set of really simple actions everyone 
can take which have been shown to improve wellbeing. They are easy to remember and, as well as 
making you feel better in the moment, can also help build good mental health for the future.  

There are five principles – why not ask the children about them! 

Connect – connecting with the people around us is a great way to remind ourselves that we’re important 
and valued by others. 

Be Active – we know that there’s a link between staying active and positive mental health and wellbeing 
and by regularly engaging in some form of exercise we can look after our mental and physical health at 
the same time. 

Take Notice – taking notice of our thoughts, emotions and surroundings is a great way to stay present 
and pay attention to our needs while taking notice of things we’re grateful for, big or small, is a great way 
to boost our mood and appreciate our surroundings. 

Keep Learning – learning new things is a good way to boost our self confidence, which in turn improves 
our mental health and wellbeing. 

Give – research has found a link between doing good things for other people and an increase in 
wellbeing. 

We want to thank you to those of you who have worked with us to try to make the site as safe as possible 
-  it’s great to have your support in keeping all of the Alverton community safe. We don’t know what the 
next few weeks will hold but, with your continued help, we hope to keep things as smooth as possible for 
everyone. Can we all please make sure that when dropping off or collecting children we keep thinking 
about social distancing (including only one adult coming onto the site), our one-way system (including 
leaving the site through the car park) and keeping paths clear? Thank you. 

Have a lovely half-term holiday and see you all on Wednesday 4th November. 

Best wishes, 

Cathryn Wicks 

Safeguarding Newsletter 

All children have a right to be safe and we believe that 

keeping children safe is everyone’s responsibility. Sent 

home with this week’s Friday News is our Autumn Term 

Safeguarding newsletter which we hope that you will find 

informative and useful. Please can we ask you to take a 

few minutes to read this. Thank you. 

Please note school is closed on 

Monday 2nd and Tuesday 3rd 

November for  INSET days so 

the first day back after half term 

will be Wednesday 4th 

November. 



Daisy’s Diary 

Thank yous for Bodrifty’s new garden, the mud kitchen face lift and the massive polytunnel structure 
build 
 
Thank you for the rather indecent amounts of cake/biscuits etc we've had made and donated by parents 
- Crystal, Lorraine, Zoe, Hayley, Gemma, Jess, Natalie, Gill and Hannah. When it’s cold and rainy it’s been 
a lifesaver.  
Penlee Park gave us some lovely plant cuttings, Peter the groundsman cut all the logs for the big raised 
bed and came in early on a Saturday to get them here on time,  Miss Williams, with a bad back, brought 
in seriously heavy pallets in her car for the mud kitchen.  
But the biggest thank you goes to Rebuild South West and Who Dares Works - what an amazing lot. 
Craig, Stan, Blakey and Dec - for running the project and being totally unfazed by any problems and really 
kind and helpful and professional.  
And the amazing workers - Peter, Jen, James and Anthony for volunteering so much of their time, 
working SO hard and doing everything to such an amazingly high standard. James moved 12 
wheelbarrows of granite IN THE TEA BREAK. Anthony had to be forced to have a tea break because once 
he starts a job you can't stop him until the final nail is in. Jen worked like a trooper whilst always making 
sure everyone else was OK. Peter was always calm, totally unworried by massive amounts of metal and 
granite to be shifted and added to all our music playlists! These guys came in come rain or shine and have 
transformed the front of our school and we are delighted with everything they have done. 
 
Note from Stan at Rebuild: 
“I hope that Alverton realises just what a gem they have in you Daisy, your  
passion, drive and enthusiasm in all weathers has been infectious and  
made my team’s job over the past two weeks an absolute pleasure.” 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Before          After 

Rebuild South West 

The company who have been building and designing over the last two weeks is called Rebuild South West – 

part of Who Dares Works and Active Plus. I’ve been really impressed by the whole set up and would definitely 

recommend them to any of our parents/ carers/ grandparents who are out of work, or on a zero hours 

contract, and need some help with getting into work or education. It’s all kind of help – confidence building, 

financial advice, childcare – all the things that fill up life and make it so difficult to get to where you want to 

be when you are trying to do it on your own. One of our volunteers, Jen, who has three young children on her 

own, said before doing one of their courses she was “maxed out – too busy with kids 24/7” to even consider 

doing a voluntary course. She doesn’t want to be a builder at all – it’s not about that. Doing the Rebuild 

courses has been a really positive thing for her. “It’s about learning the capabilities of yourself and others, 

expanding your knowledge and skills and seeing a positive result – you are helping others.”  
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Penzance CTIPA Foodbank 
The CTIPA Foodbank in Penzance has let us 
know that, at the moment, it is not necessary 
to obtain a voucher to receive food from them. 
If their support would be helpful to you, just 
phone Veryan or Adele in the office in 
confidence on 01736 364087 and they can 
phone the Foodbank for you who will be able 
to help. 
The Foodbank are extremely busy at the 
moment and are very grateful for any 
donations. 
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STARS OF THE WEEK   

Puffins  Jemima for her effort & motivation in everything she does 

Owls   Jacob  for trying so hard in all of his learning 

Kingfishers  Theo  for his consistently super writing about dinosaurs  

Trencrom  Riley  for super homework on times tables & working so hard on his number bonds 

Lanyon  Dusty  for superb writing this week. You have worked incredibly hard 

Kerris   Fred  for his outstanding research & understanding of Sabre Tooth Tigers   

Bodrifty  Sunny for a brilliant attitude and fantastic work   

Bosigran  Ruby G for fabulous Maths over the first half term - you have made amazing progress 

Kenidjack  Fred  for working his socks off & making amazing progress so far this year   

Dinnertime  Kai G  for his friendly nature & lovely manners   

    

    

   

Twitter 

Don’t forget to follow us on Twitter 

@alvertonschool to keep up-to-date with all the 

exciting things that are going on.  

After school childcare provision  

This is now only being offered to Year 

3-6. 

Please contact Mr Timmons for 

details and to book by emailing 

alvertonkidsclub@outlook.com or by 

phoning 07843 126 833.  

Year 5 &  6 camp deposits 

If your child would like to go to 

Porthpean next summer, the deadline 

for the deposit of £30 (paid online) is 

Friday 13th November. Please ensure 

you pay by then to reserve a place. 

Need a chat? 

I’m here for you if you need a chat and I’m a 
good listener. Sometimes that’s all it takes, a sit 
down, a quiet moment, a cuppa and a biscuit, 
someone to listen to you. All confidential. If 
you or someone you know may benefit, ask at 
the office or come to me directly and let me 
know. I’ll always make time for you.  

Mrs Daylak 

Parents Evenings after half term 

Parents evening phone appointments continue after half term for some classes starting on 

Tuesday 3rd November and run on until 16th November.  Please check the time and date 

of your booking and be ready at the allotted time for your 10 minute appointment.  



Free School Meals  

At this time, many families may find themselves eligible for Free School Meals and Pupil Premium who previously 

did not meet the criteria. Please read this page carefully to find out if you are now eligible. Our Pupil Premium 

Parent Guide is being sent home alongside today’s newsletter to provide you with more information.  

Cornwall Council are continuing to process new applications for Free School Meals. Please ensure that you read 

the eligibility criteria before applying and complete the online application form if you are eligible.  

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/education-and-learning/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/application-for-free-

school-meals-and-pupil-premium/  

Postal applications are currently not being accepted but, if you are unable to apply online, you can call the Free 

School Meals team on 01872 323298 and a member of the team will call you back to complete the application over 

the phone. Please make sure that your phone will accept calls from a private number. 

NB All Key Stage 1 (Reception, Year 1 and Year 2) pupils are entitled to receive a free school meal as part of the 

Universal Infant Free School Meals (UIFSM) initiative, regardless of what benefits are being claimed. Whilst schools 

are closed to most pupils during the current Covid-19 pandemic, schools are not required to provide meals or 

vouchers to Key Stage 1 children who usually receive free meals under the Universal Infant Free School Meals 

scheme but are not currently attending school. 

However, some children in Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 and receiving Universal Infant Free School Meals (as 

well as all Key Stage 2 children) may have an underlying entitlement to benefits-related Free School Meals. 

Schools will make arrangements for these children to receive free meals through food parcels or supermarket 

vouchers. 

Your child may be eligible for benefits-related free school meals if you, or the child themselves in their own right, 

receives of any of the following benefits: 

 Income Support (IS) 

 Job Seekers' Allowance (Income-Based) and equal based Job Seekers Allowance 

 Income Related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA-IR) and equal based Employment and Support 

Allowance 

 Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an annual income of less than £16,190 

 Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 

 Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC) 

 Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support 

 Universal Credit - Your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including any 

benefits you get) as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent assessment periods 

If you are claiming the benefits listed below you are NOT eligible for free school meals, regardless of what other 

benefits/credits are being claimed: 

 Working Tax Credit 

 Contribution-Based Job Seeker's Allowance and/or Contribution-Based Employment and Support Allowance 

However, you will be temporarily eligible to claim free school meals if you receive a Working Tax Credit run-on, 

which is the payment you may receive for a further four weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit. 

If you think that your child is eligible for Free School Meals, we strongly recommend that you contact Cornwall 

Council as detailed above. 

https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/education-and-learning/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/application-for-free-school-meals-and-pupil-premium/
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/education-and-learning/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/application-for-free-school-meals-and-pupil-premium/


BlackbirdPie magazine goes virtual! 

https://blackbirdreads.turtl.co/story/blackbirdpie-
autumn-2020/ 
You can view it on a computer, tablet or mobile 
phone. 

The virtual magazine is filled with great things to do, 
videos, links and interactive stuff. There are lovely 
places to visit, wonderful walks and museums and 
galleries to visit (with safety measures in place). 

This is our first attempt at an online magazine so 
please let us know if there are any glitches. 

The format has chapter headings and then you can 
flow down into each section for more information.   

Please subscribe so we can send you a link to the 
next issue. 

Happy reading, keep safe and well and have a great 
autumn. 

Simon, Vanessa, & the Blackbird 

https://blackbirdreads.turtl.co/story/blackbirdpie-autumn-2020/
https://blackbirdreads.turtl.co/story/blackbirdpie-autumn-2020/

